
MONTHLY MEETING OF DÚN LAOGHAIRE-RATHDOWN COUNTY COUNCIL 
 

12 October 2020 
 

Chairperson's Report from the Environment & Climate Action Strategic Policy 

Committee held on 17 September 2020 

 
 

The Chair, Cllr. Barry Saul presided.  
 

In attendance were:  Cllr. Michael Clark, Cllr. Mary Fayne, Cllr. Kate Feeney, Cllr. Lettie 

McCarthy, Cllr. Lynsey McGovern, Cllr. Séafra O’Faoláin, Cllr. Jim O’Leary, Cllr. Una Power, 
Cllr. Martha Fanning,  

 
SECTORIAL REPRESENTATIVES PRESENT: Diarmuid McAree, Cynthia O’Mahony, Orla 

Hogan. 

 
Apologies:  Hugh Lewis, John Young. 

 
Officers in attendance:  Robert Burns, Director of Services, Infrastructure and Climate 

Change; Andrée Dargan, County Architect and Energy Performance Officer; Austin Baines, 

Senior Executive Officer, I.C.C.; Eibhlin Curley, Senior Executive Officer, Architects 
Department; Ruarí O’Dulaing, Senior Parks Superintendent, Parks Department; Anthony 

McNamara, Climate Change Officer, ICC Department; Joan Deering, Clerical Officer, 

Infrastructure & Climate Change. 
  

➢ Cllr. Michael Clark submitted a question on Water Services. 

The Reply was NOTED. 

➢ Cynthia O Mahony submitted a question on cycling infrastructure and schools 

 
The reply was NOTED. 

 
➢ Simone Sav, Network Manager, PPN gave a presentation on Dun Laoghaire 

Rathdown Public Participation Network. 

Simone outlined the Vision, Aims and Services provided by DLR PPN . 
The Presentation was NOTED. 

 

➢ Andrée Dargan, County Architect and Energy Performance Officer, gave a 

presentation on Energy Performance as it relates to Energy and Buildings, one of the 

five key strands of the Climate Change Action Plan (CCAP). 

R.I.A.I Sustainability Awards have been won by Dun Laoghaire Rathdown County 

Council for the past three years. 

Following questions from Committee members the Presentation was NOTED. 

 

➢ Ruairí Ó Dúlaing, Senior Parks Superintendent, presented a verbal report on progress 
in relation to the Jamestown Park Masterplan. The Parks Department has engaged 

RPS Consulting in the production of a revised masterplan for Jamestown and would 

hope to be in a position to present the first draft in late 2020. The Chair indicated 



that a visit to Rogerstown Park Lusk will be arranged when COVid19 restrictions 
allowed. 

 

➢ Anthony McNamara, Climate Officer,  gave a presentation on progress on the Climate 

Action Plan (CCAP) 2019.  The first CCAP Annual Progress Report is being prepared 

which will be submitted to DCCAE by October 31st, 2020 and the full Annual Progress 

Report will be on the agenda at the November Council meeting. 

 

➢ The Presentation was NOTED. 

 

➢ Robert Burns, Director of Services, gave a Presentation on Mobility and Schools 

Measures. 

Robert spoke on measures introduced by the Council regarding Active Mobility and 

Schools measures. 

Following questions from Councillors and Committee members the Presentation was 

NOTED. 

 
➢ Future Work Programme 

 
Fire Service Presentation 

Astro Pitch facilities 

Presentation on Climate Action Plan Themes/work areas 
Tree strategy 

 

Noted. 
 

 
The Meeting concluded at 7.10 pm 
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